B Kent Principal Licensing Officer

tel: 01562 732593 fax: 01562 732556

email: brian.kent@wyreforestdc.gov.uk

my ref: BK/HET

your ref: date: 24 June 2008

BY HAND Mr T Owen 5 Comberton Terrace Kidderminster Worcs DY10 1QP

Dear Mr Owen

Hackney Carriage Vehicle Licences - Renewals

I confirm receipt of your letter (not a duly made application) of the 19th June 2008, which makes reference to the renewal of Hackney Carriage Licences from 1st July 2008 in respect of:

- (1) Vauxhall Astra registration Number Y 583 WOJ Hackney Carriage Plate Number HC 19
- (2) Toyota Avensis registration number Y228 NNK Hackney Carriage Plate Number HC 42
- (3) Nissan Primera registration number X573 LOB Hackney Carriage Plate number HC 48

I wrote to you on the 21st May 2008, giving notice that the hackney carriages enumerated above would no longer meet the age criteria which prevailed at the time of the original grant of the licence, and cannot be renewed after the expiry on the 30th June 2008.

A new application should be made in accordance with the new vehicle Licence Conditions.

I enclose the application forms which you have requested. These should be completed and submitted to this office together with £347 for each vehicle licence.

Continued/...

Planning, Health & Environment

Duke House Clensmore Street Kidderminster Worcs DY10 2JX

Mike Parker, Head of Planning, Health & Environment

2

Please note that fees are not refundable and, as the vehicles do not meet the age criteria, any application will be recommended for refusal.

Yours sincerely

B Kent Principal Licensing Officer

Enc.